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2019 – Notice to Shipping No 19 
MAISONNEUVE REGION  
MONTREAL / LAKE ONTARIO SECTION  
 
Additional Flow Increases – Montreal Lake Ontario Section  (Cancelled 2019/08/28) 
Mariners are advised that in order to help alleviate flooding conditions around Lake Ontario the 
International Lake Ontario St. Lawrence River Board has ordered that outflows through the Moses-
Saunders dam be increased in stages from 10,200 cubic metres per second (m3/s) to 10,400 m3/s as 
follows:    

• From 10,200 m3/s to 10,250m3/s on 10 June 2019 at 00:01 

• From 10,250 m3/s to 10,300m3/s on 11 June 2019 at 00:01 

• From 10,300 m3/s to 10,350m3/s on 12 June 2019 at 00:01 

• From 10,350 m3/s to 10,400m3/s on 13 June 2019 at 00:01 

 

At this time, the Seaways plan to continue operations at these outflows.  Mariners should exercise 
caution especially when navigating in areas of high cross currents including, but not limited to:  Galop 
Island, Toussaint Island, Ogden Island, Copeland Cut, and the South Cornwall Channel (Polly’s Gut). 

 

A tug is expected to be available for assistance with the approach at Iroquois Lock beginning June 13, 
2019 at 08:00.  

 

Please note that the transit requirements outlined in Seaway Notice No. 10 will be effect 
when the outflows are in excess of 10,200 m3/s.  

 

Mariners are invited to provide feedback to the Traffic Control Centers on navigation conditions 
encountered due to the higher than normal outflows.   

   
 
June 9, 2019 
 
 

 




